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A little note from Mrs FitzGerald… 
 

This week the children have been undertaking assessment activities to confirm and enhance our on-
going teacher assessments. The teachers will use these to inform their planning, making adaptations to 
meet the children’s needs and supporting them to move their learning on.  

Yesterday Otters Class visited West Stow Anglo-Saxon Village as part of their ‘Invasion’ theme. This 
additional enhancement afforded the children the opportunity investigate Anglo-Saxon life ‘up close’ 
handling objects and using archaeological clues. The children really enjoyed the opportunity to use and 
apply much of their learning and their behaviour on the trip is to be commended ~ they were a credit 
to the school. 

What a super job Butterflies did today in their Class Celebration Presentation! It was great that so 
many of you could come along too!   

We are very much looking forward to our Christingle Service next week ~ time is disappearing at a 
rapid rate! Can you believe there are only 30 days until Christmas!? 

I have kept the PSHEE curriculum information and parent support resources in the newsletter again this 
week, in case you missed them previously.   

See you all on Monday,  

Warm regards, Mrs FitzGerald 

 

 

AS BEFORE: THURLOW SCHOOL CHILDREN WANTED! 
 

Cowlinge Parish Church is holding a ‘Carol’s by Candlelight’ service this year and 
they would love to have some children from our school (and Wickhambrook) to join 
the service to sing the first verse of ‘Away in a Manager’ from the front of the church 
during the service.  
 

The service is taking place on Sunday 17th December at 5pm. Children from all year 
groups are welcome. If your child would like to come and sing please contact Claire 
Harris, Rebecca and Verity’s Mum.  

 

 

Drama Club Performance of ‘Ralph the Reindeer’   

Friday 8th December at 9am 

On Friday 8th December the children in Drama Club will be performing ‘Ralph the Reindeer’ as 
part of our Celebration Presentation. Parents of children in Drama Club are invited to attend. 

  

http://www.htpfederation.co.uk/


 
AS BEFORE ~ CURRICULUM SPOTLIGHT: PSHEE ~ Personal, Social, Health and Economic Education  
 

 

Whilst PSHEE is typically considered a ‘foundation’ subject, with statutory and recommended 
elements, here at Thurlow we consider PSHEE to be as important as ‘core’ subjects like English, Maths 
and Science.  
 

This is because PSHEE is the school subject through which our pupils develop the knowledge, skills 
and attributes they need to manage their lives, now and in the future. It is through the core themes of 
Health and Wellbeing, Relationships and Living in the Wider World, PSHEE supports our pupils to be 
healthy, safe and prepared to make the most of life and work.  
 

We utilise the government recommended framework and resources from the PSHE Association, which 
is the national body for personal, social, health and economic education and enrich our curriculum 
further with learning and resources from The Children’s Health Project. The latter has a holistic 
approach to physical and mental wellbeing, focusing on learning linked to mindset, nutrition, lifestyle 
and movement which is integrated into the programme the children follow.  
 

We further enhance our customised PSHEE curriculum, incorporating additions linked to particular 
priorities, for example, the recently introduced the ‘Zones of Regulation’ to support our Federation 
priority for building our children’s capacity to regulate their feelings, energy and sensory needs so 
they can be successful socially, whatever the demands of the situation.  
 

We also make additions and adjustments in response to class and pupil needs, incorporate pertinent 
local and world events, as they occur and include supplementary enhancements, for example, 
parliamentary week so the children learn about, understand and experience democracy. We 
incorporate resources from the NSPCC, to support the children’s understanding of personal safety and 
work with people like Annie and Sue from OM Health Consultancy to support the holistic elements of 
this subject area.  
 

All these elements contribute to supporting and positively encouraging wellbeing so our pupils achieve 
their full potential personally and academically.  
 

This subject supports the establishment of routines, helps found the sense of family, community and 
safety so children learn effectively. It is a subject in which relationships are formed and built upon, it 
is a space for dealing with worries and uncomfortable feelings.    
 

We frequently use stories, pictures, puppets, scenarios and video clips as discussion stimuli to provide 
ways to explore sensitive issues in an objective way.  
 

In more general terms (and in no particular order) PSHEE supports learning under the following 
headings: 
 

HEALTHY AND 
UNHEALTHY 
RELATIONSHIPS 

What it means to be a friend, knowing our special people and what makes them 
special, knowing about how to give and receive permission to do things 
(consent), recognising positive and healthy relationships, knowing when people 
are being unkind or hurtful, challenging teasing and bullying, difference between 
off line and online relationships. 

 

AS BEFORE ~ PIANO / KEYBOARD LESSONS ~  

We facilitate piano/keyboard lessons here at Thurlow with our piano teacher Mrs Billie Farr. 
These take place in the school day and are available to children who are 7 years and over. For 
further information please contact Billie directly at farrb756@gmail.com  
 
A concession may be available for pupils who qualify for Pupil Premium funding, please speak 
to the School Office for information regarding this. 

mailto:farrb756@gmail.com


MONEY 
Money, how to keep it safe, choices we have about how we spend money, how 
we can save money, knowing what the difference is between a want and a need, 
how we can use money to help others. 

RIGHTS AND 
RESPONSIBILITIES 

Exploring differences and similarities between people, belonging to different 
groups, recognising stereotypes, rules we have to follow and responsibilities we 
have. 

TAKING CARE OF 
OUR HEALTH 

Taking care of our bodies and our minds, smoking and alcohol, how medicines 
and drugs can help us, healthy food choices, physical exercise, sleep and rest, 
taking care of our skin and teeth, germs and diseases. 

KEEPING SAFE 
Online safety, first aid, recognising risks in situations, ways of taking care of 
ourselves, road/travel safety, knowing whom to go to when we are worried or 
afraid. 

COMMUNICATING 
WITH OTHERS 
ONLINE 

How the media can affect how we feel about ourselves and our bodies, influence 
of social media on friendships and relationships, attitudes and decisions, 
recognising the difference between things that are private and things that are 
public. 

HURTFUL 
BEHAVIOUR AND 
ANTI-BULLYING 

Knowing how to solve disagreements in a kind way, recognising that friends can 
put us under pressure, recognising all types of bullying and hurtful behaviour 
including online, knowing whom to go to when we need help with relationships 
both in and out of school. 

VALUING 
DIFFERENCES AND 
SIMILARITIES 

Celebrating how we are the same and the ways in which we are different, 
developing mutual respect for people who are different to us, recognising what 
makes people special to us and to others. 

GROWING AND 
CHANGING 

Growing older, changing emotions and feelings, changes in our bodies, taking 
care of our bodies and protecting them, differences and similarities between boys 
and girls, acceptable and unacceptable physical contact, how babies are made, 
different kinds of friendships and relationships, managing change e.g. to new 
school/leaving school. 

FAMILY LIFE 
People who care for us, ways family and friends care for each other, how 
families are different, what to do if worried about something in our family, 
managing relationships positively in times of change. 

 
This subject area also encompasses the statutory requirements for Relationships, Health and Sex 
Education. This is a curriculum area we will cover separately. More information on this particular part 
of the curriculum can be found in our Relationships, Health and Sex Education Policy, which can be 
found on our website: HTPF RHSE POLICY 2023 2024.pdf    

 
 

https://www.htpfederation.co.uk/images/docs/policies/HTPF_RHSE_POLICY_2023_2024.pdf


 

Another suggestion from Parent Forum was about signposting support for parents and so I wanted to 
share some links to resources parents can access that have been put together by the Psychology in 
Schools Team at the Norfolk and Suffolk NHS Foundation Trust.  

The Psychology in Schools Team run a program of parent workshops throughout the year to provide 
up to date advice and guidance on how parents and carers can support their children and young 
people. The workshops are free, run on Zoom and last about 60 minutes.  

Here are some which are coming up in the next couple of months:  
 

Supporting our Young People with Anxiety  

This workshop is for parents of school aged children to help them understand anxiety better. The 
session covers: what is anxiety, why anxiety, how it effects the brain, how it effects the body, how it 
impacts on what we do and don’t do and how parents can support their children/adolescents who 
might be struggling with anxiety. Tuesday 21st November 13:00 PM - BOOK HERE  
 

Supporting our Young People with Low Mood  

This workshop will help you to have a better understanding of why our young people are more 
vulnerable to low mood once they reach adolescence, the warning signs and some evidence based 
strategies to best support your young person. Tuesday 21st November 18:00 PM - BOOK HERE  
 

Supporting our Young People with Challenging Behaviours  

In this workshop we will explore child behaviour that parents or teachers find challenging to manage, 
such as: hyperactivity, difficulties with attention, aggression, difficulties with friendships and 
relationships and irritability. We will cover practical strategies to help manage these behaviours 
positively. This workshop may be helpful for parents who have concerns around possible ADHD in 
their young person. Tuesday 12th December 13:00 PM - BOOK HERE  
 

Supporting our Young People Manage Big Feelings  

As our children grow, they experience many changes in themselves and the world around them. 
During this time, our children will feel a variety of feelings which they do not know how to manage. 
This workshop is aimed at parents of young people aged up to 11 as we breakdown what leads our 
children to have these feelings and ways in which we can support them to manage if they become 
overwhelming. Tuesday 12th December 17:00 PM - BOOK HERE  

Also, here are some workshops that have already happened and again you can click on these links to 
watch them:  

▪ Supporting young people with anxiety 

▪ Supporting your child to manage their big feelings (suitable for children aged 0 to 11 years) 

▪ Parenting the Anxious Adolescent - Part one and two 
▪ Building Confidence and Managing Anxiety in Your Child (Under 12s) - Part one and two  

▪ Tools to manage uncertainty and building resilience in young people 

▪ Supporting young people with low mood - refreshed in May 2023 

▪ Supporting our children and adolescents with sleep 

▪ Supporting your child to regulate their emotions 

▪ Supporting young people with challenging behaviour 

▪ Building Resilience - managing the next steps (part 1 and 2) 

 

To book / access the links please hold down the ‘control’ button and click on the session you want.  

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/supporting-our-young-people-with-anxiety-tickets-698424003997?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/supporting-our-young-people-with-low-mood-tickets-698426050117?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/supporting-our-young-people-with-challenging-behaviour-tickets-698430122297?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/supporting-our-young-people-manage-big-feelings-tickets-698434324867?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.nsft.nhs.uk/parent-workshops/#anxiety
https://www.nsft.nhs.uk/parent-workshops/#bigfeelings
https://www.nsft.nhs.uk/parent-workshops/#Parenting%20the%20anxious%20adolescent
https://www.nsft.nhs.uk/parent-workshops/#building%20confidence%20and%20managing%20anxiety
https://www.nsft.nhs.uk/parent-workshops/#managing%20uncertainty
https://www.nsft.nhs.uk/parent-workshops/#Low%20mood
https://www.nsft.nhs.uk/parent-workshops/#sleep
https://www.nsft.nhs.uk/parent-workshops/#Supporting%20your%20child%20to%20regulate%20their%20emotions
https://www.nsft.nhs.uk/parent-workshops/#challenging
https://www.nsft.nhs.uk/parent-workshops/#Resilience


 
 

 
 

FORTHCOMING EVENTS 
Others will follow but I know lots of you will want to get these onto the calendar as soon as possible. The 

team and I are continuing to add to our schedule with special days, visitors and trips, including some 
additional ‘share’ opportunities ~ we will keep you posted! 

  

  AUTUMN TERM 2023 
 

Wednesday 29th November ~ CHRISTINGLE SERVICE at our church, St Peters, Little Thurlow, at 
2.15pm with monetary donations collected at the church in support of The Children’s Society 

 

Friday 1st December ~ 4pm until 6pm ~ PTA Christmas Disco at Thurlow Village Hall 

The PTA are hosting a Christmas Disco for the children, tickets cost £3, £1.50 for siblings. Please see a 
PTA member to purchase your tickets. Refreshments will be available.   

 

Monday 4th December ~ Bumblebees Class Visit to the Wonder Dome  

To enhance their ‘Moon Zoom’ theme the children are visiting a mobile planetarium to experience an 
immersive day of space-themed activities.  

 

Thursday 7th December ~ AM & PM Performances of our Reception & Key Stage 1 Nativity  

 Performances will be 9.30am and 2pm with 2 tickets per family allocated for each performance and 
donations welcomed (at the end) in support of our music performance license costs  

 

Friday 8th December ~ Drama Club Performance of ‘Ralph the Reindeer’ in Celebration 
Presentation at 9am 

Parents of children in Drama Club are invited to attend. 
 

Thursday 14th December ~ Christmas Jumper Day & our Christmas Lunch Day at school 
 

Tuesday 19th December ~ Carols on the Playground at 2.30pm  

 Join us on the playground (weather permitting) for carols, old and new!   
 

Wednesday 20th December ~ ‘WELL DRESSED WEDNESDAY’  

End of term parties & party clothes! 
 

Wednesday 20th December ~ LAST DAY OF THE AUTUMN TERM  



 

 

HUNDON AND THURLOW PRIMARY FEDERATION 

Laying the foundations for a bright future 
 

Thurlow Church of England (VC) Primary School 
 

 

 

 

 

Parents and Carers of 3 and 4 year old children, have you 

applied for a full-time school place for your child? 

 

If you have a child born between 1st September 2019 and 31st August 2020 you must apply 
for a place by midnight on Monday 15th January 2024. 

 

Applications should be made online at www.suffolk.gov.uk/admissions 
 

Choosing the right primary school for your child is one of the 
most important decisions you will have to make. Anyone who is 

interested in finding out more about our school and what 
learning is like as part of a village community, in light of 

Reception admissions for September 2024 or otherwise, please 
visit our school website: 

 

https://www.htpfederation.co.uk/index.php/thurlow 
 

Explore our website, visit our class pages and contact our School Office via email at 
admin@thurlowschool.co.uk or by telephone on 01440 783281 so we can contact 

you with further details as soon as we can. 

 

NB: You must make an application for a full-time place even if your child is already attending a nursery 

class in an infant or primary school or a Children’s Centre next to a school site. Please note that a place for 

your child at your catchment school is not guaranteed. 

http://www.suffolk.gov.uk/admissions
https://www.htpfederation.co.uk/index.php/thurlow
mailto:admin@thurlowschool.co.uk


 



 
 


